
SPSO decision report

Case: 201407722, A Medical Practice in the Fife NHS Board area

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Outcome: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Mrs C had been receiving medication prescribed by her medical practice for around ten years. However, the

practice reviewed her medication and decided to stop it. Mrs C complained to us about the decision to stop her

medication and the practice’s response to her complaint.

We looked at the practice’s complaints file and Mrs C’s medical records, as well as taking independent advice

from one of our GP advisers. Relevant guidance stated that medical practices should review medication

periodically. We found that the practice had done so, while also taking advice from appropriate specialists. In

addition, the practice had offered Mrs C an alternative, which was to receive her medication on a private

prescription.

Although the practice’s response to Mrs C’s complaint could have provided some additional information, it dealt

with the key point of why they would no longer prescribe the medication to her, which we decided was reasonable

in the circumstances. We did not uphold Mrs C’s complaints.
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